TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of AGM held on 17th April 2024
7.30 pm in the Kimberley Room
Present

Keith St Pier, Chair

Geoff Whitbourn, Treasurer

Linda Crawford

Todd Canton

John Ling

1. Apologies for Absence

David Laming, Pat Fulford

2. 
Minutes of Last AGM
The minutes of the last AGM held on 19th April 2023 were previously checked and were now agreed as a true record. 
3. 
Introduction by Chairman
Chairman’s report and Treasurer’s report follow.
4.
Report by Chairman
Around 2018, two particular events occurred. There was a step increase in utility costs (before the recent spike), and there was a step decrease in income when the Tewin Tots folded.

The Covid era followed soon after and obscured the significance of these events, but in hindsight, it is clear that the increase in costs and the decrease in income leading to a shortfall of over £5000, meant that our traditional aim of covering regular costs by regular income, no longer held true.

We could have increased rents, but that does not necessarily lead to increased income. Besides which we have adopted a policy of supporting the village by not increasing the rents of regular hirers.

So we have now entered in to a new era, where the income from our fund raising events, is helping to subsidise the rents of our regular hirers.

Circumstances may change, and as a hedge, we have been investing our capital reserve to rebuild our original endowment fund, in line with clause 13 of our constitution which says that any cash currently not in use, should be invested.

It has been a difficult few years, what with Covid and economic problems, but the future is looking more settled. More details in the Treasurer’s report.
All made possible by the hard work of the Management Committee, including Lisa Bove who administers our Supporter’s Club. We are ably supported by the hard work of our caretaker Jane Warehand. Our thoughts go to her especially this year, after she lost her husband Alan, following a short illness.

Our thanks go to Mike Purser, Linda Crawford, Marie St Pier and their bands of helpers for organising the Jumble Sales, the Book Sales and the Film Nights respectively.

Thanks also go to Frankie Mortimore (for the website), Peter George (for checking our accounts), Jim Hall (for help on hall maintenance) and to our trustees.
5.
Accounts for the year ended 31st December 2023
The overall result this year marks more of a return to normal following the Covid and energy crises. Rental income has not improved as hoped last year and is marginally lower though there are signs of improvement in the first quarter of 2024.  Utility costs have now fallen as have other operational costs. The year has ended with a surplus, aided by a welcome recovery in our long term fund and kind donations. The energy of the hall’s fund raising, management and maintenance volunteers has, as ever, been invaluable. Our volunteers significantly reduce what would be the actual running costs and cannot be taken for granted; consequently, we need to be  able to pay for substitute professional help at any time needed – that need and preserving the fabric of the hall needs reserves.

Balance Sheet
The  transfer of some of our deposits to the long term fund of equities (shares) is intended for long term reparations and, being long term, has to combat inflation. To date the net value of the fund has been shown within Current Assets and, as intimated last year, so that that the volatile nature of the fund does not overshadow other matters, this Balance Sheet now shows the amount invested instead of the fluctuating actual value, which is now shown separately. 

Income and Expenditure
As previously mentioned, outgoings are now lower as a result of significantly reduced energy costs but are otherwise comparable to previous good years. 
Fund Raising income has been boosted by the welcome return of a full years benefit from the Jumble Sale and Book Sales, both of which are valued “community affairs”, together with the Supporters Club and The History of Tewin publications. Thanks and congratulations are due to all who have contributed – organizers and participants. 
In summary, we are gradually returning to positive pre 2019 performance.

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank our examiner, Peter George, who has kindly offered his services for our next year.
6.
Election of Officers


Chairman
David Laming


Vice Chairman
Keith St Pier


Secretary
vacant

Treasurer
Geoff Whitbourn

Rentals Administrator
Pat Fulford


Supporters Club Administrator
Lisa Bove


(All proposed TC, seconded LC and agreed)


Peter George thanked and re-appointed as Examiner.

7.
Election of Ordinary Members

Todd Canton


Linda Crawford


John Ling


(All proposed KSP, seconded GW and agreed)

8.
Any Other Business

None



